

Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency Agence canadienne d'évaluation environnementale

Président

160 Elgin St., 22nd floor Ottawa ON K1A 0H3

President

160, rue Elgin, 22e étage Ottawa ON K1A 0H3



JUN 2 5 2010

Ms. Elizabeth Snider Chair, Environmental Impact Review Board Joint Secretariat – Inuvialuit Settlement Region Box 2120 Inuvik, Northwest Territories X0E 0T0

Dear Ms. Snider:

Thank you for your letter of June 4 regarding the Environmental Impact Review Board's environmental impact review and the concurrent federal comprehensive study environmental assessment of the proposed Tuktoyaktuk to Inuvik Highway.

In the interest of effective and timely environmental assessment of project, I believe that this is an excellent opportunity for our respective organizations to meet and discuss cooperative solutions to reduce duplication as we conduct this review. Canadian Environment Assessment Agency (the Agency) officials will contact you to determine a mutually convenient date and time to for this discussion.

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention. The contact at the Agency is Shauna Sigurdson, Regional Director Alberta/Northwest Territories Region who can be reached by electronic mail at shauna.sigurdson@ceaa-acee.gc.ca or by telephone at (780) 495-2037.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Sylvester

c.c.: Kurt Saunders, Canadian Environment Assessment Agency Tawanis Testart, Canadian Environment Assessment Agency Susan Tiege, Canadian Environment Assessment Agency



